
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Ref: 3342 LMA  
 

24 November 2022 
 

Dear Parent, 
 
We thought that you would like some information and feedback following the OFSTED visit over the last 
two days. 
 
The actual decision that the Inspectors make is not official for several weeks and hopefully we will receive 
this before Christmas.  The report has to go through a full checking process before it is published and 
when we receive this, we will share this with you and within the community.   
 
What we can say is that we are really pleased.  As we do regularly, on Monday we talked to the students 
about ‘E Pluribus Unum,’ how our team works so well together.  Everyone here at BPA feel privileged to 
work at this school with fantastic young people.  As they do daily, the standards, behaviour, engagement 
and commitment to learning that were demonstrated were great all week.   
 
In terms of wider partnership, thank you to those of you who completed the Parent View 
feedback.  Positive feedback and areas for development will always be reviewed in line with our ambition 
to keep improving.   
 
As a further reminder, from the school calendar:  

• Thursday 24 November – Year 11 Parents’ Evening in person, from 4.00-7.00pm 

• Friday 25 November - INSET day, school is closed to students and will reopen on Monday 28 
November at 8.45am 

• Friday 2 December – Year 11 Practice Examinations begin with Art and the series continue on 
Monday 5 December 

• Week commencing 12 December – Christmas lunch. 
 
On Wednesday 30 November 2022 at 6.00 pm we will be showcasing BPA’s very own version of ‘Aladdin.’ 
The cast consists of a large group of incredibly talented students from Year 7 to 10 and we would be 
absolutely delighted if you could join us in celebrating the hard work that has gone in to preparing for this 
performance.   This promises to be an evening full of music, song and dance and the students are so 
excited to perform. Tickets are now on sale on the school gateway at £5 per person. There are only 250 
tickets up for sale due to the venue capacity so be quick. 
 
Thank you for all of your support with the charity work we have completed in the last two weeks.  The 
monies for the Poppy Appeal have been sent to the Royal British Legion and for Children in Need we 
raised £166.04. We have also started our annual Christmas appeal for food which will support the 
foodbank in Burscough and no matter how small, if you can support this, please do.  Thank you for the 
donations we have already received.  Here is the list of items: 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

URGENTLY NEEDED ITEMS 

• LONG LIFE MILK 
• POWDERED MASH / TINNED POTATOES 
• TINNED FRUIT 
• TINNED CARROTS 
• SMALL BAGS OF SUGAR 
• COFFEE 
• RICE PUDDING / CUSTARD 
• SPONGE PUDDINGS 
• TOILETRIES 
• SPONGE PUDDING 

THINGS NOT NEEDED (THANK YOU) 

• PASTA / SPAGHETTI 
• TINNED TOMATOES 
• PASTA SAUCES 
• BEANS 
• SOUP / CUP-A-SOUP 
• CEREAL 
• TINNED FISH 
• HOTDOGS 
• MEATBALLS 
• SWEETCORN 
• TEABAGS 
• SAVOURY RICE 

 
Equally, we know that many families are struggling in the current economic climate and with this in mind, 
please find attached a copy of some links to support from Lancashire County Council that may be of 
use.  If you do need any help or support, please do hesitate to get in touch with us on 
enquiries@burscoughprioryacademy.org    
 
Best wishes for the weekend and as we move into the final three weeks of the autumn term. 
 
Yours faithfully,  

 

L MacLaren              
 

Mrs MacLaren                   

Headteacher  
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